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INFORMATIONAL UPDATE ON 740 E FOOTHILL BOULEVARD

On July 6, 2023, the City Councils for the Cities of San Dimas and La Verne met in a 
joint meeting regarding the proposed permanent supportive housing project by National 
CORE located at 740 E. Foothill Boulevard in the unincorporated Los Angeles 
County area between the two cities.  Supervisor Kathryn Barger, Fifth District 
Supervisor, and representatives from the Los Angeles County Department of 
Regional Planning, Los Angeles Community Development Authority, and Los 
Angeles Homeless Services Authority were present to report and answer questions in 
addition to the project developer, National CORE. 

As a result of that meeting, the City Managers for San Dimas and La Verne met in 
good faith with representatives of National CORE, along with representatives from 
Supervisor Barger’s office, to review the potential of alternative locations for the 
proposed housing development based on the concerns of the City Councils and 
community.  At that meeting on July 19, 2023, held at the City of La Verne, potential sites 
were discussed with National CORE and additional time was provided to assess the 
viability of relocating from the 740 E. Foothill Boulevard site.

During follow-up discussions held on August 14, 2023, National CORE informed the 
Cities that they intend to continue the process for the development of 740 E. Foothill 
Boulevard because no other property was determined to be a viable site, due to 
funding and other development parameters.  The two Cities understand that National 
CORE continues to revise the proposed project based on community engagement and 
feedback, to include minimizing the five-story building, increasing setbacks from 
neighboring uses, and addressing the lack of parking for the site.  However, no new 
development proposal has been submitted to the County at this time.   

The two Cities, through their City Managers, continue to engage with National 
CORE; however, such engagement does not reflect support by the Cities for the 
project.  Both City Councils maintain their opposition to the project.   

For information related to the project, please view the following City web pages: 

www.sandimasca.gov/740foothill 
www.cityoflaverne.org/740foothill 
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